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T H I S  I S S U E

Dear Galen Catholic College Community,  

Fifty Years of Galen! 
This week we celebrate our 50th Anniversary – 50 Years of being Galen Catholic College! 

Did you know:  
That the story of Galen is actually the story of three colleges – St. Joseph’s College,
Champagnat College, and Galen Catholic College – all coming together?  
The campus now includes 17 buildings across 5,900 square metres? 
Galen Catholic College is named after Father George Devitt Galen, the first Parish Priest of
Wangaratta?  
The first Galen classes took place in St Patrick’s Parish Hall?  
Max Fletcher was appointed in 1987 as the first lay principal? 

 

We are so proud of our history, so proud of the deep roots that have established the strong
traditions we can leap off, and from, into the future. We know that so many of our current
community also have deep connections to the history of our school and we look forward to
hearing all about these this week. Our heritage tours are fully booked on Friday this week, our
Gala Event on Friday evening will be a wonderful celebration of all things Galen, and then we
gather to celebrate Mass on Saturday to give thanks to all who have made this thriving
community what it is today. I hope to see you at some of these events and hear some of the
stories from the ‘good ol’ days’.  

Dr Jared Cooney Horvath – The Science of Learning  
Thanks to those families who joined us online last week for the first of three sessions with Dr
Jared Cooney Horvath, a world-renowned expert in the science of learning. A reminder to
everyone that the second session will be online on Tuesday 9 September, I encourage you all to
join in the learning.  
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Orima Surveys 
Last week, all our families were emailed an invitation to participate in the Orima Surveys. Your responses provide us with important
information about our school culture, learning and environment. I encourage all families to complete the surveys as they provide us
with a great insight into where we’re doing well, but also where we could be improving. We are a large organisation, made up of
humans, and so we know there are always things we could be doing better – the responses to these surveys give us a great guidance
to ensure we’re on the right track. Thank you to those families who have already completed the survey – we look forward to seeing
huge response rates. 

Take care, 
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Thursday 4 SEPTEMBER

Lunch orders close
Thursday 28 August

Click here to make
an order

Galen VEX Junior Teams Shine at
Season’s First Robotics
Competition
On Thursday 21 August, the Galen VEX Junior Robotics
Teams had an outstanding day in Albury, competing in the
first tournament of the season. For many students, this
was their first experience in competition, yet they
demonstrated impressive skill, teamwork, and leadership
throughout the day.

Our students not only showcased their technical abilities
but also their character, stepping up to mentor, support,
and encourage other teams. Their efforts and enthusiasm
were rewarded, with Galen proudly taking home four of the
five awards presented:

Excellence Award
Tournament Champions
Skills Award
Judges Award

We also extend our congratulations to Trinity College, who
earned the Innovate Award.

This remarkable achievement is a testament to the
dedication of our students and staff in the robotics
program, and we look forward to an exciting season
ahead.

https://galencatholiccollegeonlinestore.myshopify.com/collections/founders-day-menu
https://galencatholiccollegeonlinestore.myshopify.com/collections/founders-day-menu


H A N D S  O N  E X P O

3

Thursday 4 SEPTEMBER

Exploring the Future at Hands On Trades Expo
On Thursday 14 August, students from Galen visited the Hands On Trades Career Expo at Winton. The expo provided an
exciting opportunity for students to explore a wide range of trades, speak with industry professionals, and get hands-on
experience with different careers.
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Cultural Insights at the Ian Potter
Museum of Art
The Year 11 Art students recently travelled to Melbourne to
visit the Ian Potter Museum of Art and view the exhibition
65,000 Years: A Short History of Australian Art. Students
caught the train to the city and then took the tram to the
gallery.

The exhibition framed the key idea that art has been
created on this continent for at least 65,000 years – from
time immemorial – and that it is Australia’s cultural
perspective that has shifted to recognise the work by the
First Australians as art.

Students encountered significant works by Albert
Namatjira, who, during the 1930s and 1940s, painted in a
colonial Western style in order to be accepted as the first
Aboriginal to be given citizenship. They also viewed
landmark Papunya Tula paintings from the 1970s, where
artists used discarded building materials to depict
Dreaming stories, creating works that became
internationally renowned and celebrated, living culture.

The visit deepened students’ understanding of how art is
viewed through a cultural lens, and how historical and
social contexts shape the way art is created, received, and
valued. The experience provided inspiration and critical
insight into the continuing legacy of First Nations art and
its central place in Australia’s cultural story.

Creative Writing Comes to Life
with Scot Gardner
As part of Book Week last week, 24 students from Years 7-
12 took part in a half-day creative writing workshop with
award winning author Scot Gardner. Known for his
engaging young adult fiction, Scot led students through
writing exercises, group discussions and lively Q&A,
encouraging them to explore their voice beyond the
classroom. He praised the group for their focus, curiosity,
and respect, describing them as a joy to work with.
Students left inspired, proud of their writing, and keen to
continue reading and creating.



TUESDAY 16 SEPTEMBER
6-9PM

YEAR 10
FORMAL

Location: Galen Stadium
Tickets: $5 per person (two guest tickets per student) 

Dress code: Formal attire
Students and guests to arrive at 5.45pm for a 6pm start

DETAILS

SCAN QR CODE TO
PURCHASE TICKETS

OR CLICK HERE 

http://bit.ly/GalenFormal
http://bit.ly/GalenFormal
http://bit.ly/GalenFormal
http://bit.ly/GalenFormal
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A Tree of Prayers and Hope
If you’ve walked past the tree between Room 4.10 and
Building One, you may have noticed the colourful cards
hanging from its branches. These are the heartfelt
creations of our Year 11 Faith Leadership class.

The cards carry many forms of prayer - prayers of
gratitude, prayers of supplication, prayers for self, for
others, and for the world.

It has been wonderful to see students from different year
levels pausing by the tree, reading the prayers, and
reflecting on the messages shared.

Photo credit:  Eloise Sheridan

Photo credit: Samantha Cairns Photo credit: Samantha Cairns
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